Miss Welle G. Callahan, Principal, Edgerton Rural High School, Edgerton, Kansas.

Dear Miss Callahan:

Since writing you on March 29th in reply to your inquiry concerning my availability as a commencement speaker. I have had no word from you. I suggested the date of May 14th, but have not held that date on my calendar since I did not hear from you.

I am writing at this time to clear the matter up, and would appreciate hearing from you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FOA: AH